
 
 
 
 

GENERAL CIRCULAR LETTER 573—APRIL 15, 2011 
 

 
 
TO:  Members of the Bureau 
 
FROM: Kay Higgins 
 
RE:  New Estimated Audit Code “U” 
 
 

SPECIAL ATTENTION: UNIT STATISTICAL PERSONNEL 

The Office of Commission of Insurance has approved the addition of the new Estimated 
Audit Code “U” - Uncooperative.  A “U” may be reported as an Estimated Audit Code 
when an insured has not responded to a request for audited data and has been deemed 
by the carrier to be uncooperative.  Exposure records reported in this manner will remain 
estimated, unless corrected exposure records are filed.   

The Wisconsin Compensation Rating Bureau will begin accepting the new code as of 
May 1, 2011.  Both the Wisconsin Statistical Plan Manual and BEEP (Bureau Entry and 
Edit Package) have been updated accordingly. 

If you have any questions regarding this change, contact Kay Higgins at 262-796-4570, or 
via e-mail at kay.higgins@wcrb.org. 
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